
The Upper Turtle Lake District is applying for a permit from the WDNR to treat up to 20 
acres with the aquatic herbicide Aquathol K (active ingredient endothall) to control the 
invasive plant curly leaf pondweed. Proposed treatment areas are outlined in blue on 
the map. 

Herbicides are used early in the season at a low dose to avoid harm to native plant 
species. This proposed treatment would occur between April 15 and June 1, 2024. The 
treatment is according to the Aquatic Plant Management Plan approved by the 
Wisconsin DNR. A map of the treatment areas is shown. A copy of the permit is available 
by request by emailing harmonyenv@amerytel.net. 

 


